
 

 

 

 

 

 

Via email to Mike Constantino 

 

January 4, 2020 

 

Ms. Courtney Avery 

Administrator 

Illinois Health Facilities and  

  Services Review Board 

525 West Jefferson 

Springfield, IL  62761 

 

 RE: Annual Progress Report 

  Permit #19-032 

  The Greater Chicago Center for Advanced Surgery 

  Des Plaines, Illinois 

 

Dear Ms. Avery: 

 

The above-referenced Permit was issued by the HFSRB on December 10, 2019, addressing the 

Establishment of an ambulatory surgery treatment center in Des Plaines, Illinois. 

 

To date, approximately $130,000 has been spent on the project, suggesting that the project is 

approximately 2% complete.  The primary project components that have been completed 

include: CON related expenses, engaged a project manager, engaged consultant for Medicare 

certification, selected primary equipment, selected an architect, and completed initial design 

activities. Still to be completed are the selection of a general contractor, final construction 

drawings, renovation, equipment installation, and required inspections. 

 

The scope of the project has remained generally consistent with that provided in the CON 

application, and the project continues to be funded by cash, as proposed in the CON application. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Terri Kraft 

CEO 

 

 
 


